## EASTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN REGULAR MEETING 9 FEBRUARY 2015 7:00 PM EASTON TOWN OFFICE MINUTES

PRESENT: Chairman Paul Dudley, Mike Corey, Doug Blackstone, Bruce Flewelling, Scott Allen and Jim Gardner Town Manager.

There was no public comment to open the regular scheduled meeting.

Selectmen Corey made the motion to approve the minutes of the 12 January 2015 regular meeting. Selectmen Blackstone seconded the motion. Motion Carried 5-0.

Selectmen Allen made the motion to approve and sign treasurer warrants #127-#134. Selectmen Flewelling seconded the motion. Motion carried -0.

Selectmen Flewelling made the motion to approve and sign the Dispatch Service annual contract with the County of Aroostook. Selectmen Blackstone seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0.

Selectmen Corey made the motion to approve and sign the contract with Garnett Robinson d/b/a Maine Appraisal and Assessment Services for 100% Town wide re-valuation of all Real Estate property to exclude the industrial sites. Selectmen Flewelling second the motion. Motion carried 5-0.

Selectmen Allen made the motion to approve and sign the abatement request for Von Perry. Selectmen Blackstone seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0.

Selectmen Blackstone made the motion to donate \$100 to Project Graduation to be taken from the Selectmen Discretionary fund. Selectmen Flewelling seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0.

Selectmen Corey made the motion to approve the financial figures through 31 January 2015. Selectmen Allen seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0.

Selectmen Flewelling made the motion to approve the final draft of the 2015-2016 Municipal Budget. Selectmen Corey seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0.

Easton Board of Selectmen reviewed the proposed 2015 Updated Town of Easton Comprehensive Plan. Town Manager Gardner stated that the final draft will have a Public Hearing 3 March 2015. So noted.

Easton Board of Selectmen reviewed documents from Maine Property Tax Division. So noted.

Easton Board of Selectmen reviewed documents from Maine Municipal Association concerning dividends received for unemployment compensation insurance. So noted.

During the Manager's Report Town Manager Gardner updated the Board on the upcoming festivities and board meeting dates for the next 60 days. Town Manager Gardner also stated that he anticipated the revaluation of property public hearing to be sometime in May 2015.

Selectmen Flewelling made the motion to adjourn at 9:30 pm. Selectmen Blackstone seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0.

Respectfully Submitted Jim Gardner, Town Manager